
 

Mission Sewing - The mission sewers have a new project of helping ladies from Le Sueur and Montgomery by 
crocheting sleeping mats for the homeless. These mats are made from recycled plastic bags. We are in need of 

anyone who would like to crochet these mats. 
 

Call Ruth Germscheid, 357-6421 if you are interested or have any questions. 

Vacation Bible School - Summer 2017 
 

All Things Bright & Beautiful: Celebrating 
Godôs Creations 
July 30 ï August 3 
5:30 ï 7:30 pm 
Ages 3 years old ï 
entering Kindergarten 

 

All things bright and Beautiful, 
All creatures great and small, 
All things wise and wonderful, 
The Lord God made them all. 
-Cecil Frances Alexander 

 

Day 1: God Gives us Light 
Day 2: God Gives us Water 
Day 3: God Gives us Plants 
Day 4: God Gives us Animals 

Day 5: God Gives us the Earth to take care of 
 

Registration forms at church and office entrances.  
Or contact Jean at 507-357-4838 or 

jeanrb@frontier.com 

See below Mary Ann Kuharskiôs thank you for our donation of $538.33 
raised at this yearôs Kickball Tournament! 

{ġΦ aÁėķ-{ġΦ IÙĂėķ tėĈ-[ìãÙ ¢ÙÁā 
Provide School Supplies for Foster Children 

 

Lutheran Social Service has 24 foster 
homes in the area that provide foster care 
to many children each year!  We currently 
have 42 children in foster care right 
now.  Many of our foster parents have 
sibling groups of 3 and 4 foster children 
with them.  As the new school year is fast approaching, 
we would like to help these children have all the things 
they need to start the school year off right!  If you are 
able to help a child get ready for the school year here is a 
list of some items that would be helpful: 
 

Backpack, pencil pouch, pencils, pens, markers, crayons, 
notebooks, calculator, glue, paints, colored pencils, any 
other supplies you may think would be helpful!   
 

Containers can be found at church entrances, or feel free 
to drop off donations at the parish office.  Thank you 
much for your help in supporting a child get off to a great 
start with school!   

Mission Appeal 2017 - Each year, the Bishops of the United States asked that every parish receive a speaker from the Mission 
work of the Church to share their experience and offer an opportunity for the entire Church to participate in supporting it.  This year, 
our parish will receive Dennis Beltr® from the Community of Saint Paul. Dennis has been a member of the CSP for over eight years, 
and is working in a parish in a poorer area of Bogota, Colombia.  He hopes to apply to the seminary in the near future to continue his 
studies toward the priesthood.   
 

This weekend of Saturday, July 22 and Sunday, July 23, Dennis will share some of the Community of Saint Paulôs work in 
Colombia and invite us to participate in it through our generosity and support.   
 

The Community of Saint Paul (CSP) is a small international missionary group in the Catholic Church currently working in missions in 
Bolivia, the Dominican Republic, Mexico, Colombia and Ethiopia.  It is a Public Association of the Faithful in the Catholic Church, 
made up of priests and lay men and women from various countries. Besides the aforementioned missions, it is also present in Spain 
and has its headquarters in the Archdiocese of Milwaukee.  
 

Wherever they are present, the members of the Community of Saint Paul strive to promote the integral development of all so that they 
can discover their full human potential and dignity as children of God, with a strong sense of solidarity with those who are suffering, 
and a particular sensitivity towards injustice. They do so in promoting and carrying out the sacramental and pastoral work of the 
Church, as well as through a variety of ongoing development programs. We ask for your prayers and generous monetary support to 
this Mission Appeal of 2017. 

Churches of St. Mary & St. Henry 
165 N. Waterville Ave., Le Center, MN  56057 

Phone: 507-357-6633 Phone/Fax: 507-357-4838 

www.stmarysthenry.org   

SIXTEENTH  SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 July 23, 2017 

 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor: Fr. Christopher Shofner, fr.chris@hotmail.com 

 After Hours Emergencies: 612-227-7985 
 

Associate Pastor:  Fr. James Adams, padrejfa@frontier.com 
  

Trustees St. Mary: Clarence Mager 357-4338   Pete Plut 357-6222 
 

Trustees St. Henry: Dan Germscheid 357-4923   Jim Selly 357-4898 
 

Coordinator of Faith Formation : Jean Boothby 

 jeanrb@frontier.com 
 

Secretary/Receptionist:  Gloria Wolf       

 gloriagw@frontier.com 
 

Accounting/Bookkeeping : Tara Robinson       

 tarar@frontier.com 
 

Maintenance: Joe Holicky    

 jholicky1@frontier.com 
 

Music Ministry : Terri McMillen       

 mcmillen752@gmail.com 
 

Office Hours  - 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Monday - Thursday 

             9:00 AM - 12:00 PM Friday 
 

Bulletin Deadline  - articles need to be submitted to Gloria by noon                  

 on Wednesday.  
 

For use of meeting rooms or Social Hall - contact Gloria 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday  4:30 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   8:00 AM (St. Henry) 

   10:00 AM (St. Mary) 

   12:00 PM (St. Mary, in Spanish) 

Monday  No Mass 

Tuesday   5:00 PM 

Wednesday to Friday 9:00 AM  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday  3:45-4:20 PM (St. Mary) 

Sunday   7:30-7:50 AM (St. Henry) 

Or by appointment (contact Fr. Shofner) 

 

Our Eucharistic Adoration  chapel is open for individuals to come 

for 5 minutes or an hour and be with Our Lord in the Blessed 

Sacrament.  Our chapel hours are: Tuesday 9:00 AM to Thursday 

9:00 AM (closes during daily Mass and Funeral Masses).   

 

Saints Joachim and Anne 
Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Feast day July 26 
 

Let us imitate the heroism 

and holiness of Saints 

Joachim and Anne which is 

inferred by the strong 
character of Mary in 

making decisions, her 

continuous practice of 

prayer, her devotion to the 

laws of her faith, her 
steadiness at moments of 

crisis, and her devotion to 

her relatives. This all 

indicates a close-knit, 
loving family that looked 

forward to the next 

generation even while 

retaining the best of the past.    



Readings for next Sunday, July 30, 2017 
1 Kings 3:5, 7-12 

Romans 8:28-30    Matthew 13:44-52 

CėĈā ġéÙ tÁěġĈėΩě 5Ùěù 
Dear brothers and sisters in the Lord,  
 

The greatest gift of Godôs love is always open to life. Thus, Natural 
Family Planning (NFP) is always open to life and keeps life and love 
together. This is the good news of our faith in Jesus that the Church 
proclaims at every marriage—and especially in preparing and caring for 
couples as they start and grow their family. 
 

Each couple is called to love as God loves. This divine love is a total gift, 
not just partial. Thus, in promoting Natural Family Planning, we are 
promoting a total, full, complete self-gift between the spouses to each 
other. We know that NFP is not the old rhythm method—not just a 
calendar process—but rather a beautiful way of both husband and wife 
working together to discern Godôs plan for their family. 
 

Other artificial methods of family planning are mostly work for the 
woman in regards to what the couple wants. NFP is always in 
communication with our intimate friend and savior Jesus. In talking to 
him each day, the couple discerns whether or not God is calling them to 
possibly have a child. If not, then the couple sees together the miracle of 
the womanôs body which has built-in fertile and infertile periods of the 
month. The couple, with Godôs grace, then seeks to abstain from 
relations during the fertile period, all the while looking to love the other 
in creative and sacrificial ways.  
 

The key is doing what God wants, with total trust that this is the very 
best thing for us all. If we do not have this trust, then our will is all that 
matters—and anything standing in the way is a problem. 
 

For example, if a couple should become pregnant while not ñwantingò a 
baby, if they are not open to Godôs will, then the baby is a ñproblemò for 
them. However, life is always a gift, always a miracle and always to be 
welcomed and loved. None of us reading this is a ñproblemò in Godôs 
eyes, but rather each person has infinite value. 
 

We have been given our minds and wills to conform and cooperate with 
God. So NFP helps form us to get a hold of ourselves so that we can 
make a total gift of our self. It doesnôt kill spontaneity, which can mean 
often that one is not thinking totally of the otherôs needs and desires and 
just acting on impulse. NFP appeals to the great dignity of the other 
person who is to always be respected and communicated with. 
 

We are called to chastity before and during marriage. To be chaste is a 
way of loving with a pure heart. Jesus encourages us through his Church 
to not be afraid to open wide the doors of our hearts and to always keep 
life and love together, and to receive all God has for us. 
 

Living out this good news will save the world, as we see countries that 
are dying out in Europe because there are fewer and fewer kids. As they 
say, ñThe Church that ainôt crying is dying.ò  
 

And thank you God, mom and dad for your loving yes to my life.  
 

God bless you all  
Fr. James Adams 
padrejfa@frontier.com 
 

The above article is reprinted from an article that will appear in this 
weekôs Catholic Spirit in recognition of Natural Family Planning 
Awareness Week (July 23-29).  For more information on Natural Family 
Planning, NFP classes offered in our area, and other resources, please 
visit: www.archspm.org/NFPAwarenessWeek 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Monday, July 24 
 

Tuesday, July 25 
9:00 AM Opening of Adoration 
5:00 PM Mass Maurice BrownÀ 
  

Wednesday, July 26 
9:00 AM Mass Joe TamborninoÀ 
 

Thursday, July 27 
8:55 AM Closing of Adoration 
9:00 AM Mass Mike & Agnes TrezcinskiÀÀ 
 

Friday, July 28 
9:00 AM Mass Mary Catherine HuntÀ 
 

Saturday, July 29  
3:45 PM Confessions 
4:30 PM Mass JoAnn HellingÀ 
 

Sunday, July 30 
7:30 AM Confessions (St. Henry) 

8:00 AM Mass (St. Henry)  Don DohenyÀ 
10:00 AM Mass Hilary StockerÀ & family 
12:00 PM Mass (in Spanish) For the Parish 
 

This Week in the Parish 
 

Monday, July 24 
 

Tuesday, July 25 
Communion Calls - Milan 
9:00 AM - 5:00 PM Religious Sister Pilgrimage 
7:00 PM St. Mary/St. Henry Pastoral Council  
   meeting 
 

Wednesday, July 26 
9:00 AM - 5:00 PM VBS Set-up 
6:30 - 7:30 PM VBS Orientation for Volunteers 
 

Thursday, July 27 
6-8:00 PM VBS Set-up 
5-6:00 PM Hispanic Choir Practice 
7:00 PM Hispanic Bible Study 
 

Friday, July 28 
1:00 PM Quinceañera practice 
6-8:00 PM VBS Set-up 
 

Saturday, July 29 
1:00 PM Quinceañera  
6-8:00 PM VBS Set-up 
 

Sunday, July 30 
5:30 PM - 7:30 PM VBS (Pre-K - Kindergarten) 

We want to offer thanks to the Totus Tuus team—Ben, Krista, Raiden and Maria—who spent 
this past week with the youth of our community.  We count ourselves so blessed to have had 
them here with us.  We hope you had the chance to meet one or all of the team, either last week 

when they spoke at Sunday Masses or at the potluck on Wednesday night.  The teamôs joy and faith inspired our youth to follow 
Jesus more faithfully, and their teachings gave our youth the opportunity to think about their faith in deeper ways.  We heard many 
positive comments about the program from both parents and kids alike.  

/ĈāāĥĂìġķ ÁĂÕ {ĈÏìÁû 9İÙĂġě 
 

TODAY, Sunday, July 23, 2017 Summer Festival - St. 
Patrickôs Church of Cedar Lake (Highway 13 between 
Prior Lake and New Prague), Indoor Mass at 10AM, 
Grilled Chicken Dinner 11AM-2:30PM, Cash Raffles, 
Country Store, Silent Auction, Bingo, live music by The 
Charlie Sticha Band and more. 
 
TODAY, Sunday, July 23, 2017 Ice Cream Social - St. 
Paul Lutheran Church, 22693 German Lake Road, 
Cleveland, 10:30AM-1:30PM, serving pulled pork 
sandwiches, potato salad, hot dogs, chips, beverage, 
pie & ice cream. 
 

Thursday, July 27, 2017 Join the Ottawa Historians 
for an evening of ñCountry School Memoriesò - at 7 
pm, at the Ottawa Town Hall.  Presentation and video 
by the Sibley County Historical Society, Dorothy 
Peterson and Ruth Ann Buck, on the creation of their 
ñSibley County Country Schoolsò book; displays of old 
school artifacts and photos with sharing of school days 
memories; followed by group singing of school days 
songs led by Katha Chamberlain.  Bring a friend!  No 
charge.  Refreshments will be served.  
 

Saturday, July 29, 2017 Country Garden Tour & 
Luncheon - 9AM-3PM Visit 5 Scott County gardens on 
this self-guided tour. A salad lunch will be served from 
11AM-1:30 PM at St. Catherine, 4500 220th St. E, Prior 
Lake. See bulletin boards for more information. 
 

Sunday, July 30, 2017 Litomysl Summer Festival - 
On the grounds of Holy Trinity Catholic Church (6 miles 
south of Owatonna on I-35 to Hope Exit #32, then East 
on County Road 4 to County Road 3, then South for 1/2 
mile, then 3 miles East on 98th St. SE). Polka Mass at 
10AM, festival from 11AM-4:30PM. Lunch in air 
conditioned and handicapped accessible basement, 
food and refreshment stands outdoors, raffle with over 
65 prizes, root beer barrel game with over 5000 prizes 
to be won, live musical entertainment including the 
Owatonna KC Choir, The Klecker Band, Dan Stursa 
Band, The Sand Creek Connection, and Hans 
Hohrman, prune, poppyseed, apricot biscuits and so 
much more, www.litomysl.webs.com 
 

Sunday, August 6, 2017 Annual Church Bazaar - 
Church of the Immaculate Conception, Lonsdale, Polka 
Mass featuring the Immaculate Conception Church 
Choir, food Stands open at 10:30 AM serving Pork & 
Dumplings, Hamburgers, Brats, Hot Beef Sandwiches, 
Hot Dogs, French Fries, Nachos & Cheese, Pie and Ice 
Cream. Featuring Games for Kids, Refreshments, Book 
of Prizes, Used-A-Bit, Bingo, Homemade Czech Baking, 
LIVE ENTERTAINMENT featuring the Jolly Pôs and the 
White Sidewalls. Please join us for a fun-filled day for 
the whole family! 
 

Sunday, August 6, 2017 Menôs Chicken Dinner & 
Parish Festival - Menôs Chicken Dinner and Festival at 
NATIVITY Church, Cleveland, MN ï Sunday August 6: 
Antique car show, polka Mass and live festival music, 
silent auction, beer garden, raffle, kidôs games, and 
much more highlight this rural celebration.  Polka Mass 
at 8:30 a.m. Dinner from 10 am to 1 pm.  Roast 
Chicken, baked potatoes, baked beans, homemade pie 
and beverages.  Adults: $12, Kids 6-12: $5; Tots 5 & 
Under are Free!  Nativity Church is at 200 West Main, 
Cleveland, MN (next to the water tower!) Questions? 
Contact the parish office, 507-243-3166. Youôll have 
some fun! 

 

Mayo Clinic Health System Hospice sponsors:  Hope 
A grief support group for women who have experienced the death of 
a loved one. The group is led by widows and offers an opportunity to 
learn about grief, share experiences and find healing and hope from 

loss. Drop-ins are welcome.  
 

Tuesdays, 5:15 ï 6:15 pm, St John the Baptist Catholic Church 
John Paul II Meeting Room, 2nd Floor, 632 S. Broad St., Mankato 

For more information, please call 507-385-2989 or 
1-800-327-3721, ext. 2989 (toll free). 

 
Area Separated or Divorced Educational/Support Group  

St. Wenceslaus Church Basement, New Prague 
Meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of each month from 7ï 8:30 PM.  
Experience good support as you and your loved ones move through 
this time in your life.  All faiths are welcome.  For more information 

call Deacon Bob Wagner, 952-758-3225 
or Mary 952-873-6781. 

 

Tuesday, August 1 & 15 - ñAllow God to Step inò 

 
HEALING MASS with Fr. Jim Livingston 

Tuesday, August 1, 2017 
6:30 pm Rosary / 7:00 pm Mass 

Divine Mercy Catholic Church, 139 Mercy Drive, Faribault 
Please join us for Rosary, Mass, and receive your own personal 

blessing as Fr. Livingston prays over you.   
 

Fr. Livingston is a priest of the Archdiocese of St. Paul-Minneapolis 
and Pastor of the Church of St. Paul. He will bring the Mass alive 
and show us how every Mass is a time for healing and to be set free 

from our physical, emotional and spiritual hurts.   
 

ñHEALING TAKES TIMEò 
FALL RETREAT ï SEPT. 15th ï 17th ï 2017 
Interdenominational Retreat ï The Franciscan Retreat 
& Spirituality Center in Prior Lake, MN.  Retreat will 
focus on five different types of grief:  Loss of Child, 
Loss of Spouse, Loss through Suicide, Pregnancy 

& Infant Loss, and Loss of Sibling/Parent.  
Breakout sessions with facilitators that have 

experienced similar losses. Retreat runs Friday evening 7:00 p.m. 
through Sunday 11:00 a.m. 

 

Keynote Speaker:  Lou Cooney Erickson, Chaplain BCC ï  
St. Louis Park, MN. 

ñGrief as Companion: Can we be friends?ò 
In her 19 years of Chaplaincy, Lou has walked with 
many patients, families, and staff who have 

experienced loss in a variety of ways.  Louôs journey of 
loss includes  her husbandôs death at the age of 27 and 
also her son, a respected Deputy Sheriff and devoted 
father of two children, who committed suicide in 2009.  
For more information or to register for retreat contact 
Marlene Hunt ï 507-381-1177 or email:  marlenehunt53@gmail.com.  

Facebook:  Hope United Grief Group 
 

 
 

August 12, 2017 Third Annual 10K, 5K or 1 mile 
Walk/Run to benefit Pregnancy Options 

Starting Line will be the Roosevelt Elementary School 
Parking Lot, 925 Parshall St., Faribault, MN. 

Register at pregnancyoptionsfbo.org or call 507-330-4559 with 
questions. Pre-registration strongly advised. 
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With prayers and best wishes we 
congratulate Megan Lynn (Doerr) & 
Gerald Joseph Krenik on celebrating the 
Sacrament of Marriage on July 22, 2017 

at the Church of St. Mary 
 

Baptism Classes  
If you are interested in having your child baptized, 
please contact Father Chris at the Parish Office to 
reserve your spot and to schedule a Baptism class.  
This 1 1/2 hour-long class is required for the parents 
and godparents of the child to be baptized. 
 

Please note the next scheduled date for baptism 
will take place on August 13, 2017.  
 

Please Note:  A requirement for Baptism is a 
copy of the childôs birth certificate. 
 

Sacramental Information 

Baptism - offered once each month (except during Lent). 
Contact Fr. Chris for baptism in Spanish & English. 

Marriage - contact Fr. Chris at least 6 months in 
advance.  All couples must complete a weekend retreat 
as well as marriage preparation classes with Fr. Chris.   

Confirmation - youth are prepared in grades 8 & 9.  
For adult confirmation - contact Fr. Chris. 

Anointing of the Sick - communal anointing for the 
Parish once each year in the spring. For private 
anointing, contact Fr. Chris. 

Communion calls for ill or homebound - please 
contact the Parish Center. 

{ÁÏėÁāÙĂġÁû [ìãÙ 

 

Please Pray For 
 

Part of our Christian duty is to pray for each other. The 
following have asked for your prayers:  
 

Adam Zuelch        Myles Genelin       Dee Wolf 
 

All residents at Central Health Care, Mala Strana, 
Benedictine, Traditions, Villages, Three Links, 
Horizon Place, Beacon. Some people have requested to 
not have their name included on this list. We respect their 
wishes and ask that you pray for all who are ill. 
 
 
 

*Our prayer list will be updated regularly. When you submit 
a name of a loved one for prayer, their name will remain on 
the prayer list for SIX WEEKS. If you no longer see your loved 
ones name and would like the parish community to continue 
to pray for this individual, please call the parish office with 
your prayer request and their name will again be placed on our 
prayer list for another six weeks.  

 

Make your reservations now!  
2nd Annual Fundraising Gala 

Sunday, October 1, 2017 
Kato Entertainment Center, Mankato, MN 
$50 per seat or Sponsor a table of 8 for $400 

Social Hour from 5-6PM  -  Elegant Dinner served at 6PM 
Featured Speaker: Gianna Jessen 

Gianna was supposed to die before she was born. The failed abortion 
has provided her the ñgiftò of cerebral palsy, as she calls it: ñIt allows 
me to really depend on Jesus for everything.ò Doctors predictedGianna 
would never even lift her head. God had other plans! As Giannaspeaks 
her life unfolds and it becomes apparent that her constant joy has 

overcome unspeakable challenges. 
To register online, email us at OptionsGala@gmail.com or call 507-325-

2229. All guest must be pre-registered.  

 
France with Fr. James Adams & Mary Ann Kuharski 

September 19-27, 2017 
 

France Pilgrimage Informational Meeting this Sunday, July 23 
Fr. Adams will hold a short informational meeting for anyone interested 
in getting more information on the pilgrimage to France that he will be 
leading in September.  The meeting will take place at the Marysburg 

Hall after the 10:30 AM Mass at Marysburg.  
Deadline to sign up for the pilgrimage is July 30.   

 

Lourdes ¶ Lisieux ¶ Nevers ¶ 
Normandy ¶ Mont Saint-Michel  

Cost: $3,699 (Airfare included from anywhere in the US) 
To Register: Call 855-842-8001 or register online at 

www.proximotravel.com 
(in search bar type Father James) 

More information, including trip itinerary can be found 
in church entrances and outside the parish office entrance. 

 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land 

November 6-17, 2017 
~ Visit the holy sites and walk 
where Jesus walked ~ 

With Roy Schoeman, popular speaker, 
writer, and guest on EWTN 
 Fr. Patrick Barnes (St. Nicholas, Elko Market)  
Fr. Chris Shofner (St. Mary & St. Henry, 
Nativity & Immaculate Conception) 

$3620.00 per person/double occupancy + taxes/surcharges, 
meals and personal expenses 

For more information, contact Tekton Ministries, 
9924 Cedar Ridge Drive, Carmel, IN  46032 
Phone: 317-574-4191 or Toll-free: 866-905-3787 
Email: pilgrimage@tektonministries.org 
Register online at: www.tektonministries.org 

 
 

NFP Awareness Week Begins July 23, 2017 
The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops has designated the 
last week of July as NFP Awareness Week. NFP stands for Natural 

Family Planning, and offers a scientific and marriage building opportunity by 
learning about oneôs fertility. NFP Awareness Week supports couples by 
bringing awareness of spousal love. This year NFP Week runs from July 
23-39. These dates include the anniversary of the papal encyclical 

Humanae Vitae (July 25) and the feast of St. Joachim and St. Anne (July 
26). Human life is a beautiful gift and is to be cherished. For additional 
information please visit www.archspm.org/NFPAwarenessWeek 
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Church Cleaning -  Joan Traxler and Katie Holicky are scheduled 
to clean the church by July 30, 2017. 

Red Cross Blood Drive - Le Center Community - 
American Legion 
Friday, July 28, 2017       12:00 PM to 6:00 PM 
 

Please call 1-800-RED CROSS 
(733-2767) or 
visit redcrossblood.org and 
enter LeCenter to schedule an 
appointment. 

CÁìġé CĈėāÁġìĈĂ 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
 

Saturday, July 29, 4:30 PM  
Altar Server   Alexis OõConnell 
 

Eucharistic Minister  Gene Holicky  
   Sue Leary  
   Darcy Schloesser  
   Volunteer Needed  
 

Lector    Jean Cemensky -Mohr  
  

Usher     Don Hayden  
   Paul McCabe  
   Jim OõConnell 
   Jack Von Bank  
 

Sunday, July 30, 8:00 AM  
Altar Server   Jeremy Beer  
  

Eucharistic Minister  Madonna Russo  
   Joan Traxler  
   Milan Weber  
 

Lector    Steve Widmer  
 

Sunday, July 30, 10:00 AM  
Altar Server   Kaylee Harkins  
   Dylan Hunt  
   Tristan Hunt  
  

Eucharistic Minister  Ruth Germscheid  
   Darian Hunt  
   Rose Krenik  
   Sharon Miller  
   Greg Schoenbauer  
   Bev Steffen  
    

Lector    Margaret Traxler  
 

Usher      Dan Lang  
   Dennis Lang  
   Don Reak  
   Tim Widmer  
 
 

Please note:  Contact Gloria in the parish office 
by Monday, July 31, 2017 to let her know if you 
are not available to serve for any dates in the Sept-
Dec schedule (gloriagw@frontier.com).  
 

This schedule includes: 

¶ Labor Day Weekend (September 2 & 3) 

¶ All Saints (Oct 31 - 5PM Mass & Nov 1 - 
9AM & 6:30PM Masses) 

¶ Thanksgiving Weekend (November 25 & 26) 

¶ Immaculate Conception (Dec 7 - 6:30PM 
Mass & Dec 8 - 9AM Mass) 

¶ Christmas Eve 4PM & 10PM Masses, 
Christmas Day 8AM & 10AM Masses 

¶ The Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
(January 1 9AM Mass) - this is not a Holy 
Day of Obligation in 2018. 

 

Itôs also very helpful to know if you are willing 
to serve on any of the above dates and if you 
have a preference for a particular Mass. I will 
assume you are available for any of the above 
Masses unless I hear otherwise. 

Thank you for your willingness to serve! 

St.Mary/St. Henry Pastoral Council Meeting 
July 25, 2017 at 7:00 PM Conference Room 

 

Totus Tuus  
A HUGE Thank You to all who helped out with our Totus Tuus program, 
from donating food to cooking & serving the food, from greeting students 
to helping out in the classrooms, from housing the Totus Tuus Team to 
feeding them dinner with your family.  A special note of gratitude goes out 

to all the families and parishioners who came out to our Potluck 
Wednesday night. It was so much fun sharing this evening with everyone! 
We could not have had such a successful week without the support and 
prayers from all of the parish members of St. Maryôs, St. Henryôs, 

Immaculate Conception, and Nativity. 
 

VBS 
Top 10 Reasons to Join us for VBS: 

10. Makes faith fun with catchy Music and songs. 
9. Provides really great Snacks! 
8. Encourages Cooperation and Teamwork during our games. 
7. Builds Community and new friendships. 
6. Shares stories of our Catholic Saints. 
5. Brings Scripture to life. 
4. Makes Faith a priority in the summertime. 
3. Welcomes Everyone to our parish. 
2.Teaches children and volunteers more about their Catholic faith. 
1. Reinforces how much God loves us! 
 

VBS: Pre-School 3 ï Kindergarten, Sunday, July 30ïThursday, August 3,   
 from 5:30 pm ï 7:30 pm 
Registration forms may be found at the entrances of the church or on our 
website.  
 

VBS Volunteers 
We need help setting up and decorating for VBS. Feel free to join us any 
of the following dates and times to change our Extension Hall and 
Classrooms into a growing Creation. Come for however long you can!
Wednesday 7/26    9:00am ï 5:00pm   Thursday 7/27    6:00pm - 8:00pm 
Friday 7/28    6:00pm ï 8:00pm    Saturday 7/29    6:00pm ï 8:00pm 

 

Orientation for all VBS volunteers for the week of July 30 ï August 3 
will be on Wednesday, 7/26, from 6:30 ï 7:30pm. We will be going over 
our Code of Conduct, the schedule for the week, and other paperwork 

requirements. Please contact Jean if you cannot make it. 
 

ñI will give thanks to the Lord with my whole heart; I will recount all of your 
wonderful deeds.ò Psalms 9:1 

 

Jean R. Boothby 
Faith Formation Coordinator 
jeanrb@frontier.com 
941-962-5168 
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July 15-16, 2017  St. Mary  St. Henry 
 

Weekly Budget  $   3950.00  $   825.00 
 

Weekly Offering $   3834.85   $   700.00 
Plate   $     132.00  $     92.25 
 

TOTAL  $   3966.85           $   792.25 
 

Diff. from budget      +$       16.85                 -$    32.75 
 
 
 

Building Maintenance and Improvement Fund     $     69.00 
     
 

All future Building Fund money collected will be put toward 
building maintenance and improvement projects. 
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